
   ESPECIALLY FOR OUR 
 GUESTS . . .  
 Please pick up an information 

packet from our welcome table 
in the lobby.  We also have a 
small gift for our first-time 
guests. 

 

 We are grateful for your 
presence today.  Please fill out 
an attendance card (please 
indicate both your first and last 
names) so we can have a 
record of your presence. 

 

 About halfway through the 
service, the children 
kindergarten through the              
4th grade will be dismissed for 
their own class downstairs.  For 
those 4 years old and under, 
there are classes on the main 
level throughout the entire 
service.  We encourage the use 
of our attended nursery class for 
those who need it. 

 

 If you have any questions 
concerning our services or the 
church or the Bible, we 
encourage you to speak to our 
minister or one of our elders. 
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     Wednesday, Jan. 8,   

     everyone is invited to  

     come at 6:00 for a 

meal together before our Bible 

Study time.  Please sign up in the 

hallway if you plan to be there or if 

you can help with the meal.   

HOLIDAY SERVICE PLAN 
   Our services this Wednesday 

   night will be cancelled. 

NEW YEARS EVE FUN 
Everyone, young and old, 

is invited to join together  

at the building this Tuesday,  

New Year’s Eve, from 6:00 - 9:00  

for a fun night of games, food, 

friendship, and fellowship.  Each 

family is asked to bring a snack/

appetizer and beverage, and your 

favorite game - card game, board 

game, etc.  Sign up in the hallway.  

We hope we can have a good 

crowd, sharing and having fun as 

the year draws to an end.  



REQUESTING PRAYERS 
Nichole Jackson, Brenda 

McCraw, and Tranika Moore 

have all asked for our prayers 

for their families and the 

difficulties and sickness that 

they are facing. 

 

Carolyn Elliott begins chemo treatments tomorrow. 

Mark Wilson will have an MRI this week and he has chosen to have two 

 intense radiation seed treatments for prostate cancer. 

In Our Thoughts 
and Prayers 

SYMPATHY 
   Jerry Tallman, local   

   evangelist, author, and past 

preacher at Rochester, Bad Axe, 

and other congregations, passed 

away Dec. 22, in Florida.  

Services will be this Tuesday at 

the Rochester Church of Christ.  

Keep his wife, Connie, sons, 

David & Jeff, and their families in 

your prayers. 

THANK YOU TO . . . 

 Paul Wooldridge and Paul Klemczak for organizing and preparing the food   

  baskets that we were able to distribute during the recent holiday seasons.   

 Pam Stewart, Colleen Kaganac, & Carla Murray for their help in making the 

  ladies holiday party a great success. 

 Pam Stewart for setting up the giving tree and delivering the gifts. 

 Gloria Conti for organizing the Bible and Blankets ministry. 
 

And a special and heartfelt thank you to you, our Northeast family,  

for your generous response to the requests for the food baskets, the gifts for  

the giving tree, the donations for Bibles and Blankets, and so many other  

worthwhile works of this congregation.   
 

Your unselfish and benevolent hearts are truly a blessing to those in need. 

CONTRIBUTION ENVELOPES 

  If you did not have the chance 

  to get a set of contribution 

envelopes for next year, they are 

available in the lobby.  Please give 

your completed Purpose Card to 

one of the elders.  



LOOKING BACK, PRESSING FORWARD 
By Matt Clifton  

 

As a new year approaches, many of us are reflecting upon the past year, and 

looking toward the hope and promise of what lies ahead.  One passage we often 

turn to when thinking about hope for the future is Philippians 3:13-14.  Paul talks 

about putting to rest things of the past, and pressing toward the future, ultimately 

the prize of heavenly reward! 
 

Putting away the things of the past can be very appealing to us.  Sometimes we 

carry large burdens of pain, guilt, or stress that we are eager to dismiss from our 

lives.  But when Paul says, “forgetting those things that are behind,” what exactly 

is he encouraging us to forget? 
 

The New Testament shows us that Paul did a lot of looking back.  He looked back 

upon his achievements (Philippians 3:3-6), his failures (1 Timothy 1:12-15), his 

trials (2 Corinthians 11:22-33), his gifts from God (2 Corinthians 12:1-6), his 

infirmities (2 Corinthians 12:7-10), and even upon the people who had harmed  

him (2 Timothy 4:14). 
 

Why did he look back?  It certainly wasn’t to despair, or cause himself to be 

depressed (Philippians 4:8)!  Instead, his looking back was always for two reasons. 

First, to remember the blessings that God had bestowed on him, and second, to 

draw upon his experiences to be better able to teach his fellowman.  So Paul 

doesn’t mean to totally forget the past.  Instead, it appears Paul is telling us not to 

rest on past achievements, but to press on in new service to the Lord! 
 

So as we enter into the new year, look upon the past year, find the blessings, and 

praise God!  Also look upon the past year and find the disappointments.  Consider 

how you might use these experiences to comfort or teach those in similar 

circumstances.  Finally, look upon the coming year as an opportunity to serve God 

more fully! 
 

Look back, but press forward into the service of our Almighty God! 

HO W TO BECOME  A CHRISTIAN  
 

Jesus Christ, the Son of God, died for us and rose from the dead, making salvation available as a gift  

(John 3:16;  Romans 6:23).  In order to benefit from this great sacrificial love, one must receive God’s 
grace through faith in Christ and obedience to him  (Romans 5:1-2; Hebrews 5:9).   To become a 

Christian, the Bible teaches that  we must believe in and put our trust in Christ (John 8:24), turn  
away from a life of sin (Luke 13:3), confess Jesus as Lord (Romans 10:9-10),  and be baptized for the 

forgiveness of sins   (Acts 2:38; 22:16).   If you would like to further study this question of “What must   
I do to be saved?”, please see  our minister or one of our elders. 



ELDER CHAIRMAN 
Joe Mason 

 

WORSHIP ATTENDANTS 
December 29, 2019 

    

Opening Prayer -  Jim Weertz 

Song Leader - Bill Nocita 

Sermon - Ron Sanders 

 

Communion servants for December 

 John Kaganac   Steve Karwowski 

 Kenny Cummings David Anderson 
 

Audio visual servitor for December 

 Kara Mason   Jamie Nelson 

 

Pray For Our Missions! 

 Bad Axe Church of Christ 

 China 

 Church of Christ Care Center 

 Eastern European Mission 

 India 

 Metro Detroit Youth Chorus 

 Michigan Christian Youth Camp 

 Nigeria 

 Shults-Lewis Childrenõs Home 

 
 

 

FOR THE RECORD 
December 22, 2019 

Bible School                                    49            
Sunday Morning Worship                      113
 Avg. attendance for 2019           104 
Sunday Evening Worship                          ?         

Mid-Week Bible Study                ---  
Contribution                           $3,024.00 
    Avg. contribution for 2019     $3,482.89 
    Budget                  $3,284.00 
 

Shults-Lewis                                $39.00 
    Total for 2019                         $1,478.61 
 

  
   

 
      

 
 

 

 

DEACONS 
 

 

Tom Cardwell         586-362-8609 
 tcard149@gmail.com 
Mike Messier          313-690-2226 

 mmessier@mirealsource.com 
 

 

SHEPHERDS 
 

 

Joe Mason    586-242-9044 

 josephmasonjm@aol.com 

Bill Nocita    313-910-2718 

 wnocita2001@gmail.com 

 

SECRETARY 
 

Vicki Loftis ~ 586-777-5470 (office) 

    586-246-6368 (cell) 

vicki2952@gmail.com 

  Find us on Facebook 
 

www.facebook.com/groups/

northeastcofc 

TIMES OF SERVICES 
     

Sunday   
   Bible School - 9:30 a.m.  

  Worship -10:30 a.m. & 5:00 p.m.  
 

Wednesday  
Bible Study - 7:00 p.m.  

 

PREACHING MINISTER 
 

Ron Sanders, Jr. ~ 586-777-5470 (office) 
586-994-4219 (cell) 

olemissrebels87@gmail.com 


